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Coding for Kids Jun 13 2021 Here's just a small fraction of what you'll discover in Coding
for Kids: Scratch:? How kids can explore their creative side without the need for financial
investment or the need to go somewhere else? Why kids should learn to code? Why Scratch is
the best coding language for early coders? How to use smart devices to learn something useful
and still have fun? How to learn basic concepts of programming without getting bored or
overwhelmed? How to build your own cartoon or game instead of watching one ? How to create
exciting & fun coding projects which are easy enough for a kid to do independently? How to do
and share coding projects with friends to make it even more fun ? Dos and don'ts for children
of the world of the Internet ? How to recognize your child interests, strengths, and
weaknesses ? How to fuel the creative mind and spark willingness for learning to code? Tips
and advices how to avoid health problems when spending time in front of screens? Why your
time given to Scratch is a great investment and how it will pay off a lot in the future...and
much, much more!
Computer Coding for Kids Jul 14 2021 Don't just play computer games - help children build
them with your own home computer! Calling all coders, this is a straightforward, visual guide
to helping kids understand the basics of computer coding using Scratch and Python coding
languages. Essential coding concepts like scripts, variables, and strings are explained using
build-along projects and games. Kids can create online games to play like Monkey Mayhem and
Bubble Blaster, draw mazes and shapes, build animations, and more using the step-by-step
examples to follow and customize. Seven projects let kids (and their parents) practice the
skills as they are learning in each section of the book. Kids get instant results, even when
completely new to coding. Packed with visual examples, expert tips, a glossary of key terms,

and extras such as profiles of famous coders, Help Your Kids with Computer Coding lays a
hands-on foundation for computer programming, so adults and kids can learn together.
Supporting STEM education initiatives, computer coding teaches kids how to think creatively,
work collaboratively, and reason systematically, and is quickly becoming a necessary and
sought-after skill. DK's computer coding books are full of fun exercises with step-by-step
guidance, making them the perfect introductory tools for building vital skills in computer
programming. User note: At home, all you need is a desktop or laptop with Adobe 10.2 or
later, and an internet connection to download Scratch 2.0 and Python 3. Coding with Scratch
can be done without download on https: //scratch.mit.edu. Series Overview: DK's bestselling
Help Your Kids With series contains crystal-clear visual breakdowns of important subjects.
Simple graphics and jargon-free text are key to making this series a user-friendly resource
for frustrated parents who want to help their children get the most out of school.
LEARN FROM SCRATCH VISUAL C# .NET WITH SQL SERVER To Develop Database-Driven Desktop
Applications Sep 04 2020 In Tutorial 1, you will start building a Visual C# interface for
database management system project with SQL Server. The database, named DBMS, is created. The
designed interface in this tutorial will used as the main terminal in accessing other forms.
This tutorial will also discuss how to create login form and login table. In Tutorial 2, you
will build a project, as part of database management system, where you can store information
about valuables in school. In Tutorial 3 up to Tutorial 4, you will perform the steps
necessary to add 6 tables into DBMS database. You will build each table and add the
associated fields as needed. In this tutorials, you will create a library database project,
as part of database management system, where you can store all information about library
including author, title, and publisher. In Tutorial 5 up to Tutorial 7, you will perform the
steps necessary to add 6 more tables into DBMS database. You will build each table and add
the associated fields as needed. In this tutorials, you will create a high school database
project, as part of database management system, where you can store all information about
school including parent, teacher, student, subject, and, title, and grade.
Scratch 3 Feb 27 2020 "Learn Visual Block Programming with the new Scratch 3 platform.
Master algorithms and create amazing projects with the most powerful coding language for
kids. Engaging, step-by-step guide for young coding learners to build your own games and
animation with Scratch."--Back cover.
Coding Projects in Scratch Jul 26 2022 A perfect introduction to coding for young minds!
This updated step-by-step visual guide teaches children to create their own projects using
Scratch 3.0. Suitable for complete beginners, this educational book for kids gives readers a
solid understanding of programming. Teach them to create their own projects from scratch,
preparing them for more complex programming languages like Python. Techy kids will
familiarize themselves with Scratch 3.0 using this beginner's guide to scratch coding.
Difficult coding concepts become fun and easy to understand, as budding programmers build
their own projects using the latest release of the world's most popular programming language
for beginners. Make a Dino Dance Party or create your own electronic birthday cards for
friends and family. Build games, simulations, and mind-bending graphics as you discover the
awesome things computer programmers can do with Scratch 3.0. This second edition of Coding
Projects in Scratch uses a visual step-by-step approach to split complicated code into
manageable, easy-to-digest chunks. Even the most impressive projects become possible. This
book is an impressive guide that is perfect for anyone who wants to learn to code. Follow
Simple Steps, Improve Your Skills & Share Your Creations! Follow the simple steps to become
an expert coder using the latest version of the popular programming language Scratch 3.0 in
this new edition. Create mind-bending illusions, crazy animations, and interactive artwork
with this amazing collection of Scratch projects. Suitable for beginners and experts alike,
this fabulous introduction to programming for kids has everything you need to learn how to
code. You'll improve your coding skills and learn to create and customize your own projects,
then you can share your games online and challenge friends and family to beat each other's
scores! What's inside this kids' coding book? - Simulations, mind-benders, music, and sounds
- Algorithms, virtual snow, and interactive features - Different devices, operating systems,
programming languages and more Computer coding teaches kids how to think creatively, work
collaboratively, and reason systematically, and is quickly becoming a necessary and soughtafter skill. DK's computer coding books for kids are full of fun exercises with step-by-step
guidance, making them the perfect introductory tools for building vital skills in computer
programming. Coding Projects in Scratch is one of three brilliant coding books for kids. Add
Coding Games in Scratch and Coding Projects in Python to your collection.
Scratch Coding Cards Nov 18 2021 A collection of ten themed activity card sets that

introduces children to computer programming fundamentals using Scratch, a visual programming
language developed by the Lifelong Kindergarten Group at the MIT Media Lab.
Coding For Kids Scratch Jun 25 2022 Do your kids spend most of the time in front of the
mobile or computer? Would you want your kid to spend time in some useful activity instead of
doing some boring traditional learning methods? Are you looking for some secure and safe path
for your kid? If your kids like playing computer games, then why don't they create their own?
If the answer is "YES" to any one of these questions, then continue... In this digital world,
programming isn't a highly sought-after skill, but it teaches children several valuable afterschool life skills. This book will help your kids learn to know many vital problem-solving
strategies, project designing, and communication ideas while gaming creation. Scratch Coding
Games guides new coders by using visual samples, step-by-step easy-to-learn guidelines.
Scratch is a beginner-friendly, fun programming environment in which you join blocks of code
for making programs. It is mostly used for giving an introduction to kids regarding coding.
For kids, Computer science is approachable by Scratch. It consists of cartoon sprites and
colorful blocks for creating powerful scripts. In this book you'll know about - Programming
and basic concept of it - Scratch 3.0 and its interface - Installing and downloading Scratch
- Building & running a script - Your first script - Many games and much more. This kid's
coding book has everything that requires building Scratch 3.0 amazing games, including
projects like cat and mouse, fish in the sea, snake, etc. Computer coding helps to enhance
kids' creativity, collaborative working, and systematic reasoning, and now a day in this
modern world, coding is a must for every child as this world is advancing in technology.
Learn coding concepts and skills and start creating your own games right away! Coding for
Kids: Scratch is a complete guide that makes mastering this programming language fun and easy
for children (ages 7+). So, don't wait and get your copy now!
Scratch Programming for Teens Aug 23 2019 This tool is intended to make programming easier
to learn for novice programmers and can be used to create computer games, interactive
stories, graphic artwork, computer animation and other multimedia projects.
DK Workbooks: Coding in Scratch: Games Workbook Jul 02 2020 Perfect for children ages 6–9
who are new to coding, this highly visual workbook is a fun introduction to Scratch, a free
computer coding programming language, that will take kids from playing games to creating
them. With easy-to-follow directions and fun pixel art, DK Workbooks: Coding in Scratch:
Games Workbook helps kids understand the basics of programming and how to create games in
Scratch through fun, hands-on learning experiences. All learners need is a desktop or laptop
with Adobe 10.2 or later, and an internet connection to download Scratch 2.0. Coding can be
done without download on https://scratch.mit.edu. Simple and logical instructions help kids
make their own Scratch Cat soccer game, design a ghost hunt that features a flying witch,
animate a bouncing melon, or build a game to test reaction speeds. Children then can share
the finished games with friends to see how they score. Kids can even test their coding
knowledge with written vocabulary and programming quizzes at the end of each project.
Supporting STEM education initiatives, computer coding teaches kids how to think creatively,
work collaboratively, and reason systematically, and is quickly becoming a necessary and
sought-after skill. DK's computer coding books are full of fun exercises with step-by-step
guidance, making them the perfect introductory tools for building vital skills in computer
programming.
Coding Games in Scratch Mar 22 2022 Scratch 3.0 has landed! Stay ahead of the curve with
this fully updated guide for beginner coders. Coding is not only a highly sought-after skill
in our digital world, but it also teaches kids valuable skills for life after school. This
book teaches important strategies for solving problems, designing projects, and communicating
ideas, all while creating games to play with their friends. Children will enjoy the step-bystep visual approach that makes even the most difficult coding concepts easy to master. They
will discover the fundamentals of computer programming and learn to code through a blend of
coding theory and the practical task of building computer games themselves. The reason coding
theory is taught through practical tasks is so that young programmers don't just learn how
computer code works - they learn why it's done that way. With Coding Games in Scratch, kids
can build single and multiplayer platform games, create puzzles and memory games, race
through mazes, add animation, and more. It also supports STEM education initiatives and the
maker movement. Follow Simple Steps - Improve Your Skills - Share Your Games! If you like
playing computer games, why not create your own? Essential coding concepts are explained
using eight build-along game projects. Coding Games In Scratch guides young coders step-bystep, using visual samples, easy-to-follow instructions, and fun pixel art. This coding book
for kids has everything you need to build amazing Scratch 3.0 games, including thrilling

racing challenges, zany platform games, and fiendish puzzles. Follow the simple steps to
become an expert coder using the latest version of the popular programming language Scratch
3.0 in this new edition. Improve your coding skills and create your own games before remixing
and customizing them. Share your games online and challenge friends and family to beat each
other's scores! In this book, you will: - Learn about setting the scene, what makes a good
game and playability - Discover objects, rules, and goals - Explore hacks and tweaks, camera
angles, fine-tuning and controls - And much more Computer coding teaches kids how to think
creatively, work collaboratively, and reason systematically, and is quickly becoming a
necessary and sought-after skill. DK's computer coding books for kids are full of fun
exercises with step-by-step guidance, making them the perfect introductory tools for building
vital skills in computer programming. Add Coding Projects in Scratch and Coding Projects in
Python to your collection.
Computer Coding Projects For Kids Sep 23 2019 Computer Coding Projects For Kids is the
perfect introduction to coding for children from number 1 best-selling education author Carol
Vorderman. This colourful illustrated guide uses step-by-steps to show kids how to build a
range of amazing projects, from birthday cards to music and games, using the programming
language Scratch. Activities such as creating a virtual firework display, simulated
snowflakes, fractal art and mind-bending optical illusions not only teach essential coding
skills, but enable kids to have fun as they learn. Projects can be personalised and adapted
to encourage creativity, and can even be shared with friends, providing a simple and fun way
for kids to learn coding.
Scratch For Kids For Dummies Dec 27 2019 Scratch is a fast, fun, and easy way to get started
in computer science Do you want to make cool games, impressive animations, and become an allaround Scratch super star? You've come to the right place! Packed with full-color photos and
easy-to-follow instructions, Scratch For Kids For Dummies makes it easy to get started—even
if you've never attempted computer programming or coding. Inside, you'll find out how to
design and develop your own games, create amazing animations, interact with the online
Scratch community, and much more! There's no doubting that Scratch is fun, but it also helps
you learn to think creatively, reason symmetrically, and work collaboratively—essential
skills for life in the 21st century. Best of all, the software is completely free and runs
right in your web browser! With the help of this down-to-earth and friendly guide, you'll
quickly discover how to choose from a library of characters, backgrounds, and props, draw
your own options, and open another user's project, modify it, and publish it online—all with
the click of a button. Create games, stories, and animations Learn programming Share your
projects with the Scratch community Participate in the Scratch forums If you're looking to
make the most of MIT's Scratch software but don't quite know where to start, everything you
need to try your hand at this popular multimedia programming tool is right here. So what are
you waiting for?
DK Workbooks: Coding in Scratch: Projects Workbook Apr 11 2021 A perfect introduction to
coding for young minds! This updated step-by-step visual guide teaches children to create
their own projects using Scratch 3.0. Suitable for complete beginners, this educational book
for kids gives readers a solid understanding of programming. Teach them to create their own
projects from scratch, preparing them for more complex programming languages like Python.
Techy kids will familiarize themselves with Scratch 3.0 using this beginner's guide to
Scratch coding. Difficult coding concepts become fun and easy to understand, as budding
programmers build their own projects using the latest release of the world's most popular
programming language for beginners. Make a Dino Dance Party or create your own electronic
birthday cards for friends and family. Build games, simulations, and mind-bending graphics as
you discover the awesome things computer programmers can do with Scratch 3.0. This second
edition of Coding Projects in Scratch uses a visual step-by-step approach to split
complicated code into manageable, easy-to-digest chunks. Even the most impressive projects
become possible. This book is an impressive guide that is perfect for anyone who wants to
learn to code. Follow Simple Steps, Improve Your Skills & Share Your Creations! Follow the
simple steps to become an expert coder using the latest version of the popular programming
language Scratch 3.0 in this new edition. Create mind-bending illusions, crazy animations,
and interactive artwork with this amazing collection of Scratch projects. Suitable for
beginners and experts alike, this fabulous introduction to programming for kids has
everything you need to learn how to code. You'll improve your coding skills and learn to
create and customize your own projects, then you can share your games online and challenge
friends and family to beat each other's scores! What's inside this kids' coding book? Simulations, mind benders, music, and sounds - Algorithms, virtual snow, and interactive

features - Different devices, operating systems, programming languages and more Computer
coding teaches kids how to think creatively, work collaboratively, and reason systematically,
and is quickly becoming a necessary and sought-after skill. DK's computer coding books for
kids are full of fun exercises with step-by-step guidance, making them the perfect
introductory tools for building vital skills in computer programming. Coding Projects in
Scratch is one of three awesome coding books for kids. Add Coding Games in Scratch and Coding
Projects in Python to your collection.
CODING FOR KIDS SCRATCH May 12 2021 Do you want to learn a new and valuable skill that will
help you become more tech-savvy? If yes, you might find coding to be particularly appealing
as it has a bit of everything for everyone, involving creativity, logic, art, math,
architecture, and problem-solving through the use of computer software. This book teaches you
to code step by step through existing programming languages that you can try with your family
and friends, which include multiple activities, ranging from games and drills to useful
exercises. Most kids would like to learn to code, but not every kid at school or in summercamp has access to computer programming lessons. That's where this book comes in! Using
"Scratch," a computer programming language, children can learn all the basics of coding and
become more technically skilled. As a block-based visual language, new coders can enter into
the realm of programming with ease - and it's fun too! Developed at MIT, Scratch has grown in
popularity because it is currently the most common programming language that is accessible to
children. As such, this book introduces the most recent edition of Scratch, Scratch 3.0.0,
and includes various projects. Thus, everything that kids learn from this book will help them
acquire new skills and study more technical programming languages in the future. Best of all,
the resources are downloadable, accessible online, and easy-to-use through the instructions
included in this book. This book covers the following: ? The Basics of Coding Working with
Programming Languages Exception Handling Event-Driven Programming Algorithms for Cloning
Simple Loops and Code Blocks (Functions) Variables and their Use I/O and Data Handling
Conditionals Lists, Arrays, and Logical Functions Introduction to App Lab and Scratch All
this information will help you teach your kids coding, as is presented in this single book.
If this sounds like something you want for your kids,
Coding Activities for Making Animation and Art in Scratch Oct 17 2021 Scratch is a visual,
color-coded programming language that is useful for anyone who wants to learn programming
basics. Using Scratch, budding programmers of almost any age or experience can learn to code
animations, art, digital stories, music, and video games. Beginners will quickly see how easy
and rewarding it can be to create digital art with a software langue. This informative book
includes ten engaging activities to instruct readers to quickly start creating art and
animation projects with Scratch. The instructions open the door for readers to explore
Scratch on their own in more detail.
Coding for Kids Mar 10 2021 If you want that your children learn how to code, then keep
reading... Are they excited about technology and video games, and ready to learn the power of
the software behind them? If SO, Coding for Kids is here to take you on a journey and help
get your kids started on coding for success. The word is out there is a long-term shortage of
people in STEM fields. Why not give your child a leg up in today's world and get them
interested in computer programming at a younger age? This might sound like a daunting task.
But the reality is, new tools and teaching methods are teaching millions of children to code
by giving it to them in small bites that their minds can handle. Sure, building a real video
game is going to be complex, but you would be surprised how easy it is for children to learn
how to build simple video games and get totally excited about it. In this book, we will take
you from start to finish to help get your child started. Some of the topics discussed
include: An introduction to Scratch 3. Learn what it is and how it can help your child learn
coding skills at the appropriate level for their age. Tips for successful coding and avoiding
frustration. Specific examples giving children the exact steps they need to get started with
simple but instructive projects. Learn how to include motion, looks, sound, and events in a
Scratch project. Discover how to animate characters and change scenes or levels in a game.
See the exact steps needed to build a script and tie it to a specific object or character in
a game. What's a sprite? How do you create an if statement? What are the loops? If your child
doesn't know now, they will by the time you finish this book. Learn the importance of
planning. Find out what pseudocode is and how to storyboard your projects. An overview of
what coding can do for you and career opportunities. Ten interactive games and activities,
and key scripts used to create them. 25 suggested self-directed activities to further
learning. Even if your children have never approached to a programming language, this book is
full of detailed images that will guide them step by step into the fantastic world of Scratch

3. Even if they don't know how practically find and use the tools, this book contains alto
the links and the instructions that will allow them using all the instruments in the right
way! Even if you are skeptical about the importance of programming, this book will change
your mind because your children will improve tremendously their logical skills and will be
excited trying to solve the coding challenges contained in this book. Get your child started
on a path to computing excellence! You can't afford to wait, everyone else is going it, and
your child will be left behind if they don't at least learn the basics of coding, don't wait
a minute more... SCROLL UP THE PAGE AND CLICK BUY NOW BUTTON!
Scratch 3 Programming Playground Feb 09 2021 A project-filled introduction to coding that
shows kids how to build programs by making cool games. Scratch, the colorful drag-and-drop
programming language, is used by millions of first-time learners worldwide. Scratch 3
features an updated interface, new programming blocks, and the ability to run on tablets and
smartphones, so you can learn how to code on the go. In Scratch 3 Programming Playground,
you'll learn to code by making cool games. Get ready to destroy asteroids, shoot hoops, and
slice and dice fruit! Each game includes easy-to-follow instructions with full-color images,
review questions, and creative coding challenges to make the game your own. Want to add more
levels or a cheat code? No problem, just write some code. You'll learn to make games like: •
Maze Runner: escape the maze! • Snaaaaaake: gobble apples and avoid your own tail • Asteroid
Breaker: smash space rocks • Fruit Slicer: a Fruit Ninja clone • Brick Breaker: a remake of
Breakout, the brick-breaking classic • Platformer: a game inspired by Super Mario Bros
Learning how to program shouldn't be dry and dreary. With Scratch 3 Programming Playground,
you'll make a game of it! Covers: Scratch 3
Lifelong Kindergarten Feb 21 2022 How lessons from kindergarten can help everyone develop
the creative thinking skills needed to thrive in today's society. In kindergartens these
days, children spend more time with math worksheets and phonics flashcards than building
blocks and finger paint. Kindergarten is becoming more like the rest of school. In Lifelong
Kindergarten, learning expert Mitchel Resnick argues for exactly the opposite: the rest of
school (even the rest of life) should be more like kindergarten. To thrive in today's fastchanging world, people of all ages must learn to think and act creatively—and the best way to
do that is by focusing more on imagining, creating, playing, sharing, and reflecting, just as
children do in traditional kindergartens. Drawing on experiences from more than thirty years
at MIT's Media Lab, Resnick discusses new technologies and strategies for engaging young
people in creative learning experiences. He tells stories of how children are programming
their own games, stories, and inventions (for example, a diary security system, created by a
twelve-year-old girl), and collaborating through remixing, crowdsourcing, and large-scale
group projects (such as a Halloween-themed game called Night at Dreary Castle, produced by
more than twenty kids scattered around the world). By providing young people with
opportunities to work on projects, based on their passions, in collaboration with peers, in a
playful spirit, we can help them prepare for a world where creative thinking is more
important than ever before.
Two Books In One: Learn From Scratch Visual C# .NET with SQL SERVER and MYSQL Oct 05 2020
BOOK 1: LEARN FROM SCRATCH VISUAL C# .NET WITH SQL SERVER To Develop Database-Driven Desktop
Applications In Tutorial 1, you will start building a Visual C# interface for database
management system project with SQL Server. The database, named DBMS, is created. The designed
interface in this tutorial will used as the main terminal in accessing other forms. This
tutorial will also discuss how to create login form and login table. In Tutorial 2, you will
build a project, as part of database management system, where you can store information about
valuables in school. In Tutorial 3 up to Tutorial 4, you will perform the steps necessary to
add 6 tables into DBMS database. You will build each table and add the associated fields as
needed. In this tutorials, you will create a library database project, as part of database
management system, where you can store all information about library including author, title,
and publisher. In Tutorial 5 up to Tutorial 7, you will perform the steps necessary to add 6
more tables into DBMS database. You will build each table and add the associated fields as
needed. In this tutorials, you will create a high school database project, as part of
database management system, where you can store all information about school including
parent, teacher, student, subject, and, title, and grade. BOOK 2: LEARN FROM SCRATCH VISUAL
C# .NET WITH MYSQL To Develop Database-Driven Desktop Applications In Tutorial 1, you will
start building a Visual C# interface for database management system project using MySQL. The
database, named DBMS, is created. The designed interface in this tutorial will used as the
main terminal in accessing other forms. This tutorial will also discuss how to create login
form and login table. In Tutorial 2, you will build a project, as part of database management

system, where you can store information about valuables in school. The table will have seven
fields: Item (description of the item), Location (where the item was placed), Shop (where the
item was purchased), DatePurchased (when the item was purchased), Cost (how much the item
cost), SerialNumber (serial number of the item), PhotoFile (path of the photo file of the
item), and Fragile (indicates whether a particular item is fragile or not). In Tutorial 3 up
to Tutorial 4, you will perform the steps necessary to add 6 tables using phpMyAdmin into
DBMS database. You will build each table and add the associated fields as needed. In this
tutorials, you will create a library database project, as part of database management system,
where you can store all information about library including author, title, and publisher. In
Tutorial 5 up to Tutorial 7, you will perform the steps necessary to add 8 more tables using
phpMyAdmin into DBMS database. You will build each table and add the associated fields as
needed. In this tutorials, you will create a high school database project, as part of
database management system, where you can store all information about school including
parent, teacher, student, subject, and, title, and grade.
Smart Home Applications realized with Scratch Aug 03 2020 Bachelor Thesis from the year 2017
in the subject Computer Science - Programming, grade: 2,0, University of Applied Sciences
Technikum Vienna, language: English, abstract: For many years, smart home applications have
played a major role in our households. Real-time monitoring everywhere via the web,
retracting the awning at sunset or lighting tasks by movement: the versatility and flexible
adaptation is normally reserved for more expensive systems. The aim of this thesis is to
develop a radio board that offers the possibility to integrate all devices in the frequency
range of 433 MHz due to a learning function except modules using rolling code or hoping code.
Furthermore, a software interface to the programming language Scratch was developed, with
which children and programming beginners can already program simple smart home applications
without prior knowledge. In addition to the hardware and software requirements, the design of
the circuit on a breadboard, the test of the prototype and the implementation of the software
are described in this thesis. Finally, a simple smart home scenario will be programmed with
the visual programming language Scratch.
Two Books In One: LEARN FROM SCRATCH VISUAL BASIC .NET WITH MYSQL Nov 06 2020 BOOK 1: VISUAL
BASIC .NET AND DATABASE: PRACTICAL TUTORIALS This book aims to develop a MySQL-driven desktop
application that readers can develop for their own purposes to implement library project
using Visual Basic .NET. In Tutorial 1, you will build a Visual Basic interface for the
database. This interface will used as the main terminal in accessing other forms. This
tutorial will also discuss how to create login form and login table. You will create login
form. Place on the form one picture box, two labels, one combo box, one text box, and two
buttons. In Tutorial 2, you will build a school inventory project where you can store
information about valuables in school. The table will have nine fields: Item (description of
the item), Quantity, Location (where the item was placed), Shop (where the item was
purchased), DatePurchased (when the item was purchased), Cost (how much the item cost),
SerialNumber (serial number of the item), PhotoFile (path of the photo file of the item), and
Fragile (indicates whether a particular item is fragile or not). In Tutorial 3, you will
perform the steps necessary to add 5 new tables using phpMyAdmin into Academy database. You
will build each table and add the associated fields as needed. Every table in the database
will need input form. In this tutorial, you will build such a form for Author table. Although
this table is quite simple (only four fields: AuthorID, Name, BirthDate, and PhotoFile), it
provides a basis for illustrating the many steps in interface design. SQL statement is
required by the Command object to read fields (sorted by Name). Then, you will build an
interface so that the user can maintain the Publisher table in the database (Academy). The
Publisher table interface is more or less the same as Author table interface. This Publisher
table interface only requires more input fields. So you will use the interface for the Author
table and modify it for the Publisher table. In Tutorial 4, you will perform the steps
necessary to design and implement title form, library member form, and book borrowal form.
You start by designing and testing the basic entry form for book titles. The Title table has
nine fields: BookTitle, PublishYear, ISBN, PublisherID, AuthorID, Description, Note, Subject,
and Comment. Then, you will build such a form for Member table. This table has twelve fields:
MemberID, FirstName, LastName, BirthDate, Status, Ethnicity, Nationality, Mobile, Phone,
Religion, Gender, and PhotoFile). You need thirteen label controls, one picture box, six text
boxes, four comboxes, one check box, one date time picker, one openfiledialog, and one
printpreviewdialog. You also need four buttons for navigation, six buttons for controlling
editing features, one button for searching member’s name, and one button to upload member’s
photo. Finally, you will build such a form for Borrow table. This table has seven fields:

BorrowID, MemberID, BorrowCode, ISBN, BorrowDate, ReturnDate, and Penalty. In this form, you
need fourteen label controls, seven text boxes, two comboxes, two date time pickers, and one
printpreviewdialog. You also need four buttons for navigation, seven buttons for other
utilities, one button to generate borrowal code, and one button to return book. BOOK 2: LEARN
FROM SCRATCH VISUAL BASIC .NET WITH MYSQL This book will teach you with step-by-step approach
to develop from scratch a MySQL-driven desktop application that readers can develop for their
own purposes to implement school database project using Visual Basic .NET. In Tutorial 1, you
will perform the steps necessary to add 8 tables using phpMyAdmin into School database that
you will create. You will build each table and add the associated fields as needed. In this
tutorial, you will also build login form and main form. In Tutorial 2, you will build such a
form for Parent table. This table has thirteen fields: ParentID, FirstName, LastName,
BirthDate, Status, Ethnicity, Nationality, Mobile, Phone, Religion, Gender, PhotoFile, and
FingerFile). You need fourteen label controls, two picture boxes, six text boxes, four
comboxes, one check box, one date time picker, one openfiledialog, and one
printpreviewdialog. You also need four buttons for navigation, six buttons for other
utilities, one button for searching member’s name, one button to upload parent’s photo, and
button to upload parent’s finger. Place these controls on the form. In Tutorial 3, you will
build such a form for Student table. This table has fifteen fields: StudentID, ParentID,
FirstName, LastName, BirthDate, YearEntry, Status, Ethnicity, Nationality, Mobile, Phone,
Religion, Gender, PhotoFile, and FingerFile). You need sixteen label controls, two picture
boxes, six text boxes, five comboxes, one check box, two date time pickers, one
openfiledialog, and one printpreviewdialog. You also need four buttons for navigation, seven
buttons for controlling editing features, one button for searching parent’s name, one button
to open parent form, one button to upload student’s photo, and one button to upload student’s
finger. In Tutorial 4, you will build a form for Teacher table. This table has fifteen
fields: TeacherID, RegNumber, FirstName, LastName, BirthDate, Rank, Status, Ethnicity,
Nationality, Mobile, Phone, Religion, Gender, PhotoFile, and FingerFile). You need an input
form so that user can edit existing records, delete records, or add new records. The form
will also have the capability of navigating from one record to another. You need sixteen
label controls, one picture box, seven text boxes, five comboxes, one check box, one date
time picker, one openfiledialog, and one printpreviewdialog. You also need four buttons for
navigation, six buttons for controlling editing features, one button for searching teacher’s
name, and one button to upload teacher’s photo. In Tutorial 5, you will build a form for
Subject table. This table has only three fields: SubjectID, Name, and Description. You need
four label controls, four text boxes, one openfiledialog, and one printpreviewdialog. You
also need four buttons for navigation, secen buttons for utilities, and one button for
searching subject name. Place these controls on the form. You will also build a form for
Grade table. This table has seven fields: GradeID, Name, SubjectID, TeacherID, SchoolYear,
TimaStart, and TimeFinish. You need to add seven label controls, one text box, four comboxes,
and two date time pickers. You also need four buttons for navigation, seven buttons for
controlling editing features, one button to open subject form, and one button to open teacher
form. In Tutorial 6, you will build a form for Grade_Student table. This table has only three
fields: Grade_StudentID, GradeID, and StudentID. You need an input form so that user can edit
existing records, delete records, or add new records. The form will also have the capability
of navigating from one record to another. You need two label controls and two comboxes. You
also need four buttons for navigation, seven buttons for controlling editing features, one
button to open grade form, and one button to open student form.
Super Scratch Programming Adventure! (Covers Version 2) Mar 30 2020 Scratch is the wildly
popular educational programming language used by millions of first-time learners in
classrooms and homes worldwide. By dragging together colorful blocks of code, kids can learn
computer programming concepts and make cool games and animations. The latest version, Scratch
2, brings the language right into your web browser, with no need to download software. In
Super Scratch Programming Adventure!, kids learn programming fundamentals as they make their
very own playable video games. They’ll create projects inspired by classic arcade games that
can be programmed (and played!) in an afternoon. Patient, step-by-step explanations of the
code and fun programming challenges will have kids creating their own games in no time. This
full-color comic book makes programming concepts like variables, flow control, and
subroutines effortless to absorb. Packed with ideas for games that kids will be proud to show
off, Super Scratch Programming Adventure! is the perfect first step for the budding
programmer. Now Updated for Scratch 2 The free Super Scratch Educator's Guide provides
commentary and advice on the book's games suitable for teachers and parents. For Ages 8 and

Up
Coding Games in Scratch Sep 28 2022 Scratch 3.0 has landed! Stay ahead of the curve with
this fully updated guide for beginner coders. Coding is not only a highly sought-after skill
in our digital world, but it also teaches kids valuable skills for life after school. This
book teaches important strategies for solving problems, designing projects, and communicating
ideas, all while creating games to play with their friends. Children will enjoy the step-bystep visual approach that makes even the most difficult coding concepts easy to master. They
will discover the fundamentals of computer programming and learn to code through a blend of
coding theory and the practical task of building computer games themselves. The reason coding
theory is taught through practical tasks is so that young programmers don't just learn how
computer code works - they learn why it's done that way. With Coding Games in Scratch, kids
can build single and multiplayer platform games, create puzzles and memory games, race
through mazes, add animation, and more. It also supports STEM education initiatives and the
maker movement. Follow Simple Steps – Improve Your Skills – Share Your Games! If you like
playing computer games, why not create your own? Essential coding concepts are explained
using eight build-along game projects. Coding Games In Scratch guides young coders step-bystep, using visual samples, easy-to-follow instructions, and fun pixel art. This coding book
for kids has everything you need to build amazing Scratch 3.0 games, including thrilling
racing challenges, zany platform games, and fiendish puzzles. Follow the simple steps to
become an expert coder using the latest version of the popular programming language Scratch
3.0 in this new edition. Improve your coding skills and create your own games before remixing
and customizing them. Share your games online and challenge friends and family to beat each
other's scores! In this book, you will: - Learn about setting the scene, what makes a good
game and playability - Discover objects, rules, and goals - Explore hacks and tweaks, camera
angles, fine-tuning and controls - And much more Computer coding teaches kids how to think
creatively, work collaboratively, and reason systematically, and is quickly becoming a
necessary and sought-after skill. DK's computer coding books for kids are full of fun
exercises with step-by-step guidance, making them the perfect introductory tools for building
vital skills in computer programming. Add Coding Projects in Scratch and Coding Projects in
Python to your collection.
Robotics for Kids Jan 28 2020 Writing code is an art just like drawing, painting or writing
a poem. Using the right tools and creative thinking you can create marvels. The primary goal
of this book is to provide such tools to the children. It is like putting the seeds of
creative thinking into the minds of children. The book will guide you, step by step, through
writing some simple programs. Computer programming is an important skill for future
generations, and this is the first and most crucial step into the world of robotics and
automation. In this book, we will use Scratch as a programming language. This the first step
in learning computer programming. Scratch is a block-based visual educational programming
language primarily made for children to learn to program creatively. Scratch is designed
primarily for ages 8 to 16, but children of age six can also use it with little help from
their parents. This book is divided into two parts, for beginners and advanced users. These
two parts give an excellent understanding, logic and solid foundation for the concepts we
will be using in robotics and automation. Very complex programs can be made by merely joining
code blocks in Scratch. These code blocks fit together like Lego. There are no boundaries to
what you can create by using Scratch. We will try to make some animations and create simple
games in this book using Scratch 3.0. The book will explain everything in a way which is easy
to understand for a child. Children can take help from parents in the beginning if they find
some part of the book is difficult to understand. All the programs in this book are tested on
the latest versions available while releasing this book.
Coding Projects in Scratch Aug 27 2022 A straightforward, visual guide that shows young
learners how to build their own computer projects using Scratch, a popular free programming
language, using fun graphics and easy-to-follow instructions. Kids can animate their favorite
characters, build games to play with friends, create silly sound effects, and more with
Coding Projects in Scratch. All they need is a desktop or laptop with Adobe 10.2 or later,
and an internet connection to download Scratch 2.0. Coding can be done without download on
https://scratch.mit.edu. Step-by-step instructions teach essential coding basics and outline
18 fun and exciting projects, including a personalized birthday card; a "tunnel of doom"
multiplayer game; a dinosaur dance party animation with flashing lights, music, and dance
moves—and much more. The simple, logical steps in Coding Projects in Scratch are fully
illustrated with fun pixel art and build on the basics of coding, so that kids can have the
skills to make whatever kind of project they can dream up. Supporting STEM education

initiatives, computer coding teaches kids how to think creatively, work collaboratively, and
reason systematically, and is quickly becoming a necessary and sought-after skill. DK's
computer coding books are full of fun exercises with step-by-step guidance, making them the
perfect introductory tools for building vital skills in computer programming.
LEARN FROM SCRATCH VISUAL C# .NET WITH MYSQL Dec 07 2020 In Tutorial 1, you will start
building a Visual C# interface for database management system project using MySQL. The
database, named DBMS, is created. The designed interface in this tutorial will used as the
main terminal in accessing other forms. This tutorial will also discuss how to create login
form and login table. In Tutorial 2, you will build a project, as part of database management
system, where you can store information about valuables in school. The table will have seven
fields: Item (description of the item), Location (where the item was placed), Shop (where the
item was purchased), DatePurchased (when the item was purchased), Cost (how much the item
cost), SerialNumber (serial number of the item), PhotoFile (path of the photo file of the
item), and Fragile (indicates whether a particular item is fragile or not). In Tutorial 3 up
to Tutorial 4, you will perform the steps necessary to add 6 tables using phpMyAdmin into
DBMS database. You will build each table and add the associated fields as needed. In this
tutorials, you will create a library database project, as part of database management system,
where you can store all information about library including author, title, and publisher. In
Tutorial 5 up to Tutorial 7, you will perform the steps necessary to add 8 more tables using
phpMyAdmin into DBMS database. You will build each table and add the associated fields as
needed. In this tutorials, you will create a high school database project, as part of
database management system, where you can store all information about school including
parent, teacher, student, subject, and, title, and grade.
The Everything Kids' Scratch Coding Book Sep 16 2021 Teach kids the concepts of coding in
easy-to-understand language and help them develop games of their own with The Everything
Kids’ Scratch Coding Book! Understanding computer science is becoming a necessity in the
modern age. As our world shifts towards becoming increasingly more technical and automated,
the ability to code and understand computers has become one of the most valuable skills any
child can have on the road to a successful life. More and more schools are recognizing this
importance and have started to implement computer science and coding as core elements in
their curriculums, right alongside math and history. The Everything Kids’ Scratch Coding Book
helps children get a head start on this new essential skill, with Scratch coding—a language
designed by MIT specifically to help a younger audience learn to code. In no time, children
will learn basic coding concepts, build fun games, and get a competitive edge on their
classmates. This book encourages children to think analytically and problem-solve, while
helping them develop an essential skill that will last them a lifetime.
Coding Projects with Scratch Made Easy Dec 19 2021 Get kids coding with Computer Coding
Scratch Projects Made Easy, a cool introduction to Scratch programming from number 1 bestselling education author Carol Vorderman. Download Scratch and learn to code with this fun,
fill-in workbook for new coders. Scratch is quick and easy-to-use, especially for kids who
have no experience. Computer programming is a powerful tool for children to learn and an
essential part of the national curriculum. Carol Vorderman's Computer Coding Scratch Projects
Made Easy is a great starting point for understanding code, learning how to program, and
practising computer language. In no time children can crack the basics, get confidence, and
get coding.
Learn to Code with Scratch Jan 20 2022 Enjoy making games and apps through coding and boost
your computational thinking. KEY FEATURES ? Series of examples, detailed illustrations, and
easy navigation to teach every essential of Scratch programming. ? Special emphasis on
teaching logical thinking and how to code it in applications. ? Simple, easy explanation and
best-suited for everyone to begin with the world of coding. DESCRIPTION 'Learn to Code with
Scratch' prepares your child to begin building cool apps, games, animated stories, quizzes,
and a variety of other enjoyable applications. This book teaches your child what a programme
is and how it works using Scratch, a comprehensive visual programming language. This book
teaches your child how to connect various code blocks and establish the program's logic by
using seven distinct games and applications, including a haunted party, a talking robot, a
mystical story, and a humorous quiz game. You will learn how to write and create a programme
in Scratch and how to run your programme and save and share it with your loved ones.
**Special treats for kids:** ? Tens of games, stories, and animations are created from the
start. ? A comprehensive course covering all of the interesting features included in Scratch
3.0 programming. ? Instructions in vibrant colors and a simple navigation system guides you
through the fundamental fundamentals of coding. WHAT YOU WILL LEARN ? Encourages your juniors

to think logically and develop their mathematics abilities. ? Breaking down big problems into
simpler ones, teaching your child to be a problem solver. ? Develops coding skills by
creating games and apps that your children enjoy. ? Translate your children's imagination to
reality by coding their ideas into programmes. WHO THIS BOOK IS FOR If your child can read
and write, they can learn to code independently by following the instructions in this book.
There is no requirement for prior knowledge or expertise in coding. All you have to do is
help them download the Scratch offline tool, and the rest is explained in great detail. TABLE
OF CONTENTS 1. What is Coding and how To code 2. What Is Scratch 3. Talking Robot 4. Flying
Cat 5. The Haunted party 6. Colourful City 7. Funny Quiz Game 8. Magic Story 9. Our Solar
System
Learn to Program with Scratch Oct 29 2022 Scratch is a fun, free, beginner-friendly
programming environment where you connect blocks of code to build programs. While most
famously used to introduce kids to programming, Scratch can make computer science
approachable for people of any age. Rather than type countless lines of code in a cryptic
programming language, why not use colorful command blocks and cartoon sprites to create
powerful scripts? In Learn to Program with Scratch, author Majed Marji uses Scratch to
explain the concepts essential to solving real-world programming problems. The labeled, colorcoded blocks plainly show each logical step in a given script, and with a single click, you
can even test any part of your script to check your logic. You'll learn how to: –Harness the
power of repeat loops and recursion –Use if/else statements and logical operators to make
decisions –Store data in variables and lists to use later in your program –Read, store, and
manipulate user input –Implement key computer science algorithms like a linear search and
bubble sort Hands-on projects will challenge you to create an Ohm's law simulator, draw
intricate patterns, program sprites to mimic line-following robots, create arcade-style
games, and more! Each chapter is packed with detailed explanations, annotated illustrations,
guided examples, lots of color, and plenty of exercises to help the lessons stick. Learn to
Program with Scratch is the perfect place to start your computer science journey, painlessly.
Uses Scratch 2
Super Scratch Programming Adventure! (Scratch 3) Oct 25 2019 Comics! Games! Programming! Now
updated to cover Scratch 3. Scratch is the wildly popular educational programming language
used by millions of first-time learners in classrooms and homes worldwide. By dragging
together colorful blocks of code, kids can learn computer programming concepts and make cool
games and animations. The latest version, Scratch 3, features an updated interface, new
sprites and programming blocks, and extensions that let you program things like the
micro:bit. In Super Scratch Programming Adventure!, kids learn programming fundamentals as
they make their very own playable video games. They'll create projects inspired by classic
arcade games that can be programmed (and played!) in an afternoon. Patient, step-by-step
explanations of the code and fun programming challenges will have kids creating their own
games in no time. This full-color comic book makes programming concepts like variables, flow
control, and subroutines effortless to absorb. Packed with ideas for games that kids will be
proud to show off, Super Scratch Programming Adventure! is the perfect first step for the
budding programmer. Covers Scratch 3
Coding for Kids Apr 23 2022 If you want to help your kid fulfill their potential, then keep
reading... Forbes is saying that creativity, analytical (critical) thinking, technology
skills - vital skills your child will need for the future of work. The future of work is
looking pretty bright, at least for software developers. The world is changing fast, and it
is essential for kids to learn things that will help them grow their skills faster than the
rest. But, kids have a very small attention span and get bored easily. The challenge is to
keep them engaged and make the process fun. This book does exactly that! This book is not
just any ordinary coding book. It is an investment you will be making into your kids' future.
Your kids will love reading this book and learning Scratch 3 - the newest version of the most
powerful coding language for kids! Here's just a small fraction of what you'll discover in
Coding for Kids: Scratch: - How kids can explore their creative side without the need for
financial investment or the need to go somewhere else - Why kids should learn to code - Why
Scratch is the best coding language for early coders - How to use smart devices to learn
something useful and still have fun - How to learn basic concepts of programming without
getting bored or overwhelmed - How to build your own cartoon or game instead of watching one
- How to create exciting & fun coding projects which are easy enough for a kid to do
independently - How to do and share coding projects with friends to make it even more fun Dos and don'ts for children of the world of the Internet - How to recognize your child
interests, strengths, and weaknesses - How to fuel the creative mind and spark willingness

for learning to code - Tips and advices how to avoid health problems when spending time in
front of screens - Why your time given to Scratch is a great investment and how it will pay
off a lot in the future ...and much, much more! If you want to help your kid to be ready for
the future, scroll up and click "add to card"
Scratch Programming Aug 15 2021
Scratch Programming Jun 01 2020 Have you been looking to learn programming, but aren't sure
where to start? Maybe writing so many words and phrases seems daunting at first? Programming
syntax is quite difficult, and for many people it feels slightly beyond them. Luckily,
there's a solution. Scratch is a visual programming language. This means that you're able to
code complex applications without as much as writing a single word of text. That also makes
it ideal to teach kids with.If you try to teach your kids, say, C++, and start by explaining
to them that "cin" means asking for the value of a variable... well, they're going to lose
interest soon. On the other hand, if you start with Scratch's visual appeal, and show them
that they can make a cute game with just a bit of effort, you're bound to keep their
interest. For the same reason, Scratch is great if you're wanting to start out yourself. It
can be hard to keep your own interest going if your progress is so slow every time. On the
other hand, Scratch starts you out immediately. If you're looking to start out with
programming, then Scratch is your best bet. This book will help introduce you to all of
Scratch's nuances, teaching you all about how it works, what it does, and how it does it.
We'll guide you through every step of the way. Starting out from... scratch. We'll go over
installing Scratch and setting up the programming environment, to making your first simple
programs. If you're ready to start out with programming, and using Scratch, or even if you
just want to learn it for your kids, then let's dive right in!
Scratch by Example May 24 2022 This is a book about learning the Scratch language so that
you can use it in teaching and other instructional situations. The book explains the visual
nature of the language, showing you how to write programs by dragging and dropping visual
blocks representing common compute operations. Scratch is visual language that even young
children can master. and makes computer programming as easy as dragging and dropping
graphical blocks that represent programming commands, eliminating the traditional stumbling
blocks of typing and syntax errors. With a drag-and-drop interface that runs in any web
browser, and on devices from iPads to PCs to Macs to Microsoft Surface tablets, Scratch is an
easily accessible way to enter the world of computer programming. This book teaches how to
use Scratch in a fun and simple way that relies on examples and learning by doing.
Progressing from simple three-block scripts that move a character across the screen to
complex projects that involve motion, sound, and user input, this book: Imparts a thorough
understanding of the Scratch interface. Shows how to create a range of Scratch projects,
including simple games. Builds a solid foundation for future programming in other languages
What You Will Learn Navigate the Scratch interface Create sprites and backdrops Learn
programming skills good in all languages Program simple games and animations Share programs
with friends worldwide Who This Book Is For Scratch for Absolute Beginners is intended for
complete beginners to the world of computer programming and the Scratch language. Learning to
program in Scratch is an easy and fun way for anybody seven years and older to learn about
computer programming. Scratch's drag-and-drop interface in a web browser makes the book easy
and accessible to young children and adults alike.
Computer Coding Projects in Scratch Jun 20 2019 For use in schools and libraries only.
Coding Projects in Scratch uses fun projects to show children how to code with Scratch,
teaching essential coding and programming skills to young learners. Built on the basics of
coding, each project follows simple, logical steps that are fully illustrated. Kids learn a
new, important language through simply explained projects, with key coding concepts broken
out in separate panels and illustrated with Minecraft-style pixel art. Learn how to create
animations, build games, use sound effects, and more before sharing projects with friends
online. Coding Projects in Scratch is highly visual and unique step-by-step workbook will
help beginners with no coding skills learn how to build their own projects without any
instructions, and helps them develop key programming skills that will last a lifetime.
Coding for Beginners - Using Scratch (for tablet devices) Nov 25 2019 An introduction to
coding for complete beginners, this friendly and accessible book will teach children the
basics of Scratch (a free, online programme developed by MIT which is widely used in primary
schools), allowing them to get inside the code of their computer and create simple games and
animations on screen.
Coding for Kids Jul 22 2019 Learn to code and make awesome games with Scratch! Learn coding
concepts and skills and start creating your own games right away! Coding for Kids: Scratch is

a complete guide that makes mastering this programming language fun and easy for children
(ages 6+). From sprites and code blocks to scripts and scorekeeping, Coding for Kids: Scratch
helps you discover everything you need to know to create 10 amazing games that you and your
friends can play. Watch your confidence grow with step-by-step instructions and clear
directions that keep things simple--even as the games you're making get more challenging.
Game on! Coding for Kids: Scratch includes: Coding for kids--Learn Scratch terms and
concepts, then use them to build games you can start playing immediately. Create 10
games--Cake Clicker, Dino Hunt, Crystal Keeper, and more--code, play, and share 10 cool
games. Master Scratch--Simple directions, full-color screenshots, and projects that get more
difficult make mastering Scratch a breeze. Make coding for kids fun and games with Coding for
Kids: Scratch.
Visual Basic 6 from Scratch Apr 30 2020 Learn Visual Basic 6 concepts, techniques and syntax
to help beginners start programming right away, creating an online database to track
inventory, customers and sales. CD-ROM includes code to create working applications.
LEARN FROM SCRATCH VISUAL BASIC .NET WITH MYSQL Jan 08 2021 This book will teach you with
step-by-step approach to develop from scratch a MySQL-driven desktop application that readers
can develop for their own purposes to implement school database project using Visual Basic
.NET. In Tutorial 1, you will perform the steps necessary to add 8 tables using phpMyAdmin
into School database that you will create. You will build each table and add the associated
fields as needed. In this tutorial, you will also build login form and main form. In Tutorial
2, you will build such a form for Parent table. This table has thirteen fields: ParentID,
FirstName, LastName, BirthDate, Status, Ethnicity, Nationality, Mobile, Phone, Religion,
Gender, PhotoFile, and FingerFile). You need fourteen label controls, two picture boxes, six
text boxes, four comboxes, one check box, one date time picker, one openfiledialog, and one
printpreviewdialog. You also need four buttons for navigation, six buttons for other
utilities, one button for searching member’s name, one button to upload parent’s photo, and
button to upload parent’s finger. Place these controls on the form. In Tutorial 3, you will
build such a form for Student table. This table has fifteen fields: StudentID, ParentID,
FirstName, LastName, BirthDate, YearEntry, Status, Ethnicity, Nationality, Mobile, Phone,
Religion, Gender, PhotoFile, and FingerFile). You need sixteen label controls, two picture
boxes, six text boxes, five comboxes, one check box, two date time pickers, one
openfiledialog, and one printpreviewdialog. You also need four buttons for navigation, seven
buttons for controlling editing features, one button for searching parent’s name, one button
to open parent form, one button to upload student’s photo, and one button to upload student’s
finger. In Tutorial 4, you will build a form for Teacher table. This table has fifteen
fields: TeacherID, RegNumber, FirstName, LastName, BirthDate, Rank, Status, Ethnicity,
Nationality, Mobile, Phone, Religion, Gender, PhotoFile, and FingerFile). You need an input
form so that user can edit existing records, delete records, or add new records. The form
will also have the capability of navigating from one record to another. You need sixteen
label controls, one picture box, seven text boxes, five comboxes, one check box, one date
time picker, one openfiledialog, and one printpreviewdialog. You also need four buttons for
navigation, six buttons for controlling editing features, one button for searching teacher’s
name, and one button to upload teacher’s photo. In Tutorial 5, you will build a form for
Subject table. This table has only three fields: SubjectID, Name, and Description. You need
four label controls, four text boxes, one openfiledialog, and one printpreviewdialog. You
also need four buttons for navigation, secen buttons for utilities, and one button for
searching subject name. Place these controls on the form. You will also build a form for
Grade table. This table has seven fields: GradeID, Name, SubjectID, TeacherID, SchoolYear,
TimaStart, and TimeFinish. You need to add seven label controls, one text box, four comboxes,
and two date time pickers. You also need four buttons for navigation, seven buttons for
controlling editing features, one button to open subject form, and one button to open teacher
form. In Tutorial 6, you will build a form for Grade_Student table. This table has only three
fields: Grade_StudentID, GradeID, and StudentID. You need an input form so that user can edit
existing records, delete records, or add new records. The form will also have the capability
of navigating from one record to another. You need two label controls and two comboxes. You
also need four buttons for navigation, seven buttons for controlling editing features, one
button to open grade form, and one button to open student form.
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